MINUTES OF THE STUDENT VOICE MEETING
MONDAY 5TH JULY 2010

PRESENT:  Caroline Goode, Rory Newbery, Lucy Beer, Rachel Goddard, Hannah Antell, 
Josh Petitdemange, Joe Brindley, Nathan Burridge, Anni Allen, Ed Uden, Matt Williams, Jasmine Cottrell, 
Kyle Reynolds, Alex Wilson, Annabel Green, Charlie Wilson, Hannah Doherty, Dr Melvin, 
Mrs Chittenden, Mrs Taylor, Mr Dean, Mrs Matthews, Mr Johnson, Mr Faulkner, Mrs Bird.
1.  Apologies – Morgan Jones (Hannah Antell attending in his place).
2.  Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising

· Sustainable Schools Award – later in the meeting (item 3).
· Student Voice next year – later in the meeting (item 8).
· Merit card system – Year 9 will carry on with the new intake in September.  Year 10 will have another award system – looking at getting ‘High Street’ shop vouchers.

3.  Award Feedback
Mrs Chittenden reported that we had won and the award was presented by Carol Vorderman.  Our School will go through to the National Awards in London in October.  Judges will be in School next Monday and will be meeting with Antonia Pullen-Clarke, the Year 8 student who nominated us.  They will also meet the Eco Schools Group, Mrs Wardlaw, Dr Adams, Mr Ross (DEFRA), Mrs Thompson (TH Café), Mr Wheal and Mr Batt (Governor).  Student Voice will give a presentation (the one given to the first and middle schools in DASP).  There will be sixty schools at the National Finals, where there will be awards for other things such as outstanding teacher, etc.  The ten best will be picked – there might not be any from the Sustainable Schools category (we have a 1 in 6 chance).
4.  DASP meeting – follow up

Mrs Chittenden asked if there was any feedback.  Apparently there was a lot of interest in the art project.  Students came away with more support for their ideas.  Art students are going down to St Mary’s RC School to help with their project.

5.  Police questionnaire

Caroline explained about the questionnaire and read out some of the questions.
· How safe do you feel in Dorset?  Where you live, at night, when out with friends/family – most answers were positive although some said that they felt less safe at night.  One student said that he used to live in Reading and it is much safer here.  Most felt safer when out with a group of friends or family.
· Issues that concern/worry you?  Personal safety, anti-social behaviour, bullying/harassment, drugs/alcohol, on-line safety, other issues.  These issues were discussed and it was thought that a Police presence around the train station would be a good idea because of the behaviour of some people in that area (drunk).  Generally it would be a good idea for more Police to be walking round speaking to people rather than so many in cars.  Most of the time students felt safe ‘on-line’ although it was felt that ‘blocks’ should be put on some things and it should be made more obvious how to report abuse.  Josh said that on Facebook there was going to be a ‘panic button’ but it didn’t get put into practice.  Most of the other networking sites have this facility but Mr Dean said that Facebook wouldn’t have it.  Mrs Matthews said that recently someone was murdered by a person that she met on Facebook.
6.  Academy Status

Dr Melvin asked if there were any questions students would like to ask and he would answer them.

Q.  What major changes would happen?  A.  None.  I don’t think there would be very many at all.
He went on to explain various points.  The School has not agreed/decided to become an Academy.  The Government has decided that schools will have the opportunity to become Academies.  We have the opportunity to do this quickly.  The Governors have decided to investigate the consequences – for School, staff and students, and quality of education.  We should get a significant amount of money which is, at present, kept by County Hall.  It would give us more freedom to do what everyone thinks is best for the School.  This School has a lot of the characteristics of an Academy.  Anyone who has said that we are going to have Saturday morning school or that the girls will have to wear kilts is lying to you!  In the next few years with this current Governing Body, nothing very much will change at all.  Things may change a bit – we will have more money, but the decision has not yet been made.  Meetings with staff are taking place this week, letters have been sent to parents and the Governors may decide to involve the new intake (Years 9 and 12).  They will make a decision but we will not be an Academy in September.
Q.  Why may they not do it?  A.  The staff need to be comfortable with it.  Important that it’s an advantage.  Other schools in DASP need consideration.  Parents should be happy about it.  Important that the community support it.  Important that the money that the Government say we will get is right.
Q.  If we do become an Academy, will Education Extra remain the same?  A.  Yes it will be the same.  Some people had also thought it would mean the School would become selective and the answer to this is no.  Mr Batt (Governor) was adamant that this is a comprehensive school and would not be selective.  It will include all those with special needs.  Staff are worried about their jobs.  There would be a guarantee that they keep their jobs but they were also worried that their jobs might change.
Q.  What would be the likely timescale?  A.  It takes three months.  A bit shorter if, like us, they are like an Academy.  The name of the School will not change – there will be no uniform change either.
Q.  Will we still have to use the same exam boards?  A.  Yes, but we can make our own choices – as we did with the TH Café.  The School will run its own facilities.  The Governors claim it will give us more independence.  The Governors are saying we would get over a million pounds extra.  Is this true?  We are waiting to find out.  Mr Johnson asked if this sum would be a one-off payment and Dr Melvin said that it would be every year.  It had been calculated at 1.6 million which is attractive but there are lots of other things to be considered.  The Government may say, in October, that all schools can become Academies.
Q.  Dr Melvin – would you stay longer if we become an Academy?  A.  No.  I would love to but I am tired!

7.  Science Café

Mrs Chittenden had been asked by Mrs Wardlaw to ask Student Voice about help with the Science Café which is run about every half term (4/5 are on the calendar for next year).  They are held in the Sixth Form Centre or Theatre, from 4 – 5.30 pm.  Help would be welcomed in putting up posters, encouraging people to attend, helping on the day, etc.
8.  Student Voice meetings
Caroline handed out SV badges to the art students and others who had not already got one.  She also circulated an application form which could be used for the new Year 9 students to show an interest in joining Student Voice.  It was hoped to encourage more students to join but Mrs Chittenden felt they should have something to offer.  Mr Dean suggested that applicants should attach to their form details of what they felt they could offer SV and what they had done in the past.  Dr Melvin said that the advantages should be stressed, eg finding things out earlier than others, finding out the real truth, etc.  The possibility was discussed of the Year Councils being called Student Voice – Year Student Voice and School Student Voice.  There also appears to be a breakdown in communications with regard to Year Council meetings, so that some students don’t know when they are.  Mr Dean said that Year 10 have a system where they have a regular time and venue, so only contact reps if this is to change.  Students asked whether their email system could be improved – the teachers log into ‘Outlook’ and this is quicker.  Mr Faulkner would look into this and also the possibility of using the VLE as a communication method.
10.  Any other business

· Rights Respecting Schools posters – Mrs Buckley would not let the information out yet!

· Dr Melvin – still pushing to get more people involved in Student Voice.

· Toilets – Dr Melvin reported that the second group of toilets will be refurbished in the summer holidays and should be finished in September.  They will be in the Maths block and of the same design as those in the Spine.

· New pathways – Dr Melvin said that, at Mr Johnson’s suggestion, a new path is being constructed near the front gates.  There are also other paths being installed, and paintwork being carried out, all to be ready for September.

· Swimming Pool – Dr Melvin said that the first meeting was eight years ago!  He has signed the documents and in September they should have started building (in the far car park near the Astroturf).  It is a huge project that will take around sixty weeks and should open in January 2012.  As soon as that opens, the old swimming pools will be knocked down.  A new Sports Hall will be built and should be finished in September 2012.  The ‘Greek Temple’ (current sports hall) will be knocked down and there is a possibility that a new Sixth Form Centre will be built in its place.  The old Sixth Form Centre would be used for other things.
· Could there be a ‘quiet area’ somewhere in School – it was suggested that this already existed, the Resources Centre, an ideal place.

· Next Student Voice meeting – third week in September.

Caroline closed the meeting by saying thanks to the Sixth Form reps for attending.  (Dr Melvin pointed out that Hannah Antell used to be Chair of Student Voice when she was in Year 11!)  Mrs Chittenden said that it would be nice if Caroline and Rory could be invited to the Sixth Form Student Union meetings.
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